

Dear Stakeholders,

We were grateful in May to have been able to see our colleagues before the closure of state borders again, at the always inspiring experience of AIST's Conference for Major Superannuation Funds held in Adelaide, as well as facilitating ASFA's Cyber Masterclass. It has been so great to see some of you face to face, and really reiterates the value of in-person connection - hopefully we have more to come soon. Here's Jan McClelland at her panel on cyber threats in Adelaide.



## Rollovers v3.0 Interoperability testing

Congratulations to all Gateway Operators for completing interoperability testing in preparation for Rv3.0 implementation. We wish you the best with the next phases of testing, together with other Superstream participants.

## **Gateway Operator Consultation**

Responses to GNGB's consultation on the STN Information Security
Requirements closed on May 14. A huge thank you to everyone for
providing your views on the proposed changes and future STN initiatives.
We are analysing your responses together with GNGB's Security
Committee, and will provide the final 2021 framework to Gateway
Operators for final review next month. We are seeking to clarify a number

of items called out by Gateway Operator responses, provide additional guidance, and ensure supply chain and third party risks are well mitigated. Stay tuned.

## **STN** incident response exercise

This month also saw the simulated test of the STN's Incident Response plan. The test was a great success, demonstrating the professional and collaborative culture of the Incident Response Team across Gateway Operators, regulators and GNGB participants. Thank you to all those involved.

## Cyber.gov.au

Some great guides have been launched on the Australian Cyber Security Centre's website, particularly for small business. It's a great resource with simple tips for data protection. Check it out here **SME Cyber guide** and share with your family and friends.

Our thoughts are with those in Victoria this week, and we wish you all a safe and happy month.

Michelle